From: Tomalty, Cheryl ·

**Sent:** December 11, 2020 11:34 AM

To: Clerks

**Subject:** Seton Villa Reference rezoning # 19-32

Categories: Public Hearing

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. The City will never ask for personal or account information or account password through email. If you feel this email is malicious or a scam, please forward it to phishing@burnaby.ca

## To: The Mayor and Council

I support the extension of Seton Villa at 3755 McGill St. Burnaby V5C 1M2 to a new building that will house 48 more seniors and allow for wheelchair access and accommodation. My mother has been a resident of Seton Villa for over 4 years and at 94 years of age, may well need housing for several years to come. She currently uses a walker (rotator) but with diminished mobility and failing eyesight, she may need a wheelchair. I am also a senior and will probably need assisted living in a few years and I would rather stay in Burnaby, where I also live. The location is great and with wonderful views and amenities, Seton Villa is ideal for low income seniors. An underground parking garage is also needed so that residents, staff, and visitors can park without affecting the neighbourhood families' on street parking.

Best regards,

Cheryl Tomalty 22A-6128 Patterson Ave. Burnaby BC V5H 4P3

The information in this e-mail and any attachments is confidential and for the sole use of the intended recipient(s). If you have received this e-mail in error, please: accept our apologies for the inconvenience; note that any use of the information is strictly prohibited; notify the sender as soon as possible; and then delete all copies from your system.

Le contenu de ce message ainsi que du ou des fichiers qui y sont joints est strictement confidentiel et destine exclusivement a son ou sa destinataire. Si vous avez recu ce courriel par erreur, veuillez en aviser l'expediteur des que possible et supprimer le courriel de votre ordinateur, son utilisation etant strictement interdite. Nous sommes desoles pour tout inconvenient que cette situation aurait pu vous occasionner.

From:

Bryan Gormann

Sent:

December 11, 2020 12:41 PM

To:

Clerks

Subject:

Attn Mayor and Council - Seton Villa Reference rezoning # 19-32

Categories:

Public Hearing

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. The City will never ask for personal or account information or account password through email. If you feel this email is malicious or a scam, please forward it to phishing@burnaby.ca

Dear Mayor and Council,

Please note that my mother Annemarie Gormann of Suite 1305, 3755 McGill St, Burnaby, BC V5C 1M2 and myself are in favor of rezoning the Seton Villa Property such as to allow them to put up a new multi unit wheelchair accessible home.

Seton Villa has been a blessing for my mother. We believe they are providing an essential and highly valuable service to the community.

Thanks

Bryan Gormann 826 Cottonwood Ave Coquitlam BC V3J2T1 To Mayor and Council, c/o Office of the City Clerk,

## RE: SETON VILLA 3755 Mc GILL STREET: Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965 Amendment Bylaw No 53, 2020 — Bylaw No. 14253 Rez. #19-32

I have been a resident in Burnaby for over 42 years. I am support of the rezoning application proposed by Seton Villa.

The community needs more of these projects for the aging demographic. Along with the worry free, party free, and sheer quietness of occupants of such senior residences. I welcome such new developments.

Hope you approve there application!

Sincerely,

Abby Mann



From: a mann

**Sent:** December 11, 2020 2:22 PM

To: Clerks

Subject: Re: To Mayor and Council regarding Seton Villa 3755 McGill Street rezoning

Categories: Public Hearing

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. The City will never ask for personal or account information or account password through email. If you feel this email is malicious or a scam, please forward it to phishing@burnaby.ca

1

8081 14th Avenue Burnaby, BC V3n2b5

Sent via BlackBerry Hub+ Inbox for Android

Original Message

From: Clerks@burnaby.ca

Sent: December 11, 2020 1:47 p.m.

To:

Subject: RE: To Mayor and Council regarding Seton Villa 3755 McGill Street rezoning

This is to acknowledge receipt of your email. It has been forwarded appropriately to our Administrative staff in charge of Public Hearings.

In order to process your request, we require your full residential address. Please provide this information as soon as possible.

Thank you.

City of Burnaby Office of the City Clerk Phone: 604-294-7290

City of Burnaby | Corporate Services | Office of the City Clerk

4949 Canada Way | Burnaby, BC V5G 1M2

Our Vision: A world-class city committed to creating and sustaining the best quality of life for our entire community.

The contents of this email message are solely the writings, thoughts and/or ideas of the account holder and may not necessarily reflect those of the City of Burnaby. If you have any concerns regarding inappropriate use of this account please e-mail the postmaster@burnaby.ca

2/2

From:

Walter Sudmant

Sent:

December 11, 2020 3:14 PM

To:

Clerks

Subject:

Seton Villa Reference rezoning # 19-32

Categories:

**Public Hearing** 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. The City will never ask for personal or account information or account password through email. If you feel this email is malicious or a scam, please forward it to phishing@burnaby.ca

I am writing on behalf of my mother, mary sudmant, number 704, 3755 McGill St.

I want to Express my mother's and my own unqualified support for seton Villa's plan for a wheelchair accessible facility.

As you may know, in these times of pandemic Seton Villa has proven itself to be an extraordinary facility. For many years my mother as well as my mother-in-law have felt blessed to be living in Seton Villa.

I have viewed the plans and I am left speechless and very saddened to see that there is any opposition whatsoever to the creation of an exemplary facilityFor our Burnaby seniors. I'm certain any arguments against the plan can easily be solved through discussion and compromise, and that the overall plan is in the best interest of all the citizens of Burnaby.

We all need more of this kind of initiative for the care of our seniors. This is among the very best examples of what is needed and I urge you to allow it to succeed.

Walter Sudmant on behalf of Mary Sudmant

## TH 2027 2033 west 10th avenue Vancouver BCV6J0H1

From: Caroline Heshedahl

Sent: Friday, December 11, 2020 3:32 PM

To: Clerks < <u>Clerks@burnaby.ca</u>> Subject: seton villa expansion

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. The City will never ask for personal or account information or account password through email. If you feel this email is malicious or a scam, please forward it to <a href="mailto:phishing@burnaby.ca">phishing@burnaby.ca</a>

I am writing to support the expansion of Seton Villa . On a personal note ,my mother Gladys Ness was a Burnaby teacher and resident . She knew the excellent reputation that Seton had and when she was 83 she got on the waitlist. Gladys lived very happily there for 10 years . My brother and I were so grateful to have mom in a safe, caring facility. Seven year ago we secured a place for my mother in law at Seton and she has been very comfortable and feels very safe.

Burnaby needs more facilities of this nature especially wheelchair friendly ones. The population is aging . The new facility will be a huge asset to the community.

To sum up,I heartily endorse the expansion of Seton Villa.

Sincerely, Caroline Heshedahl

To the Mayor and Council, City of Burnaby

Re: Seton Villa Proposed New Building (Rezoning reference #19-32)

I am writing in support of Seton Villa's proposed new building of 48 wheelchair accessible units for seniors.

This building fulfills a crucial need for accessible housing in Burnaby. It could also offer "aging in place" for Seton Villa's current residents who may need to move to wheelchair accessible units, transitioning them easily from the tower to the new building. It would enhance the existing landscape with a rooftop garden, outdoor seating and a "Main street" of amenities for all residents.

The new building would also provide much-needed walker and wheelchair-friendly outdoor paths, walkways and gardens connecting it to the existing tower and Overlynn Manor.

Therefore, this proposed building would be beneficial for the City of Burnaby, Burnaby seniors and Seton Villa.

Sincerely,

Caelie Frampton 114-4238 Albert Street Burnaby BC V5C6T1

